Third Grade Newsletter

October 2016

Hello Families,

Third graders continue to work hard in many areas through out their day. You’ll be glad to know, as I am, that the class has been complimented many times lately by other adults in the building for their focus and respectful behavior during class. 

Last week they designed posters for the Vermont Fire Safety Calendar contest. Each will receive a 2017 calendar as an appreciation for their efforts.

Most weeks we will work on a writing prompt as part of the Young Writers Project. I email completed pieces to the YWP for consideration for publication in the Valley News. 

Spelling is moving along with a new list of words on the first day of the week and a test on Fridays. Thank you for your help in practicing the list with your child and/or encouraging them to work on their own. For homework on Mondays, they copy the list into their Assignment Books. I’ll give them one other spelling homework sheet during the week, usually on Tuesdays.

We have a scheduled block of time for daily reading and are currently reading various short stories and non-fiction articles in groups. During these times, the focus is on comprehension, fluency, expression and enjoyment. 

Andra Mills is the school’s reading and math interventionist. She works at various times with students in small groups needing support in these areas.

Reading Mentors is proving to be a special time together with the third graders and they are really enjoying it.

Recent math concepts include place value, rounding, estimating, coin values, word problems and fact fluency.

We are finishing up our first science unit on the brain. One of their assignments meant to help them remember certain brain parts and functions was to work in a group to create a play, come up with some riddles, make up a song, etc. They presented this to our class last week and we’re planning a time to present to others in the school. Each group came up with something different and did a fantastic job!

If you have a picture you’d like to send in of your child, family, pets, etc. we have a place to hang those in the classroom.

Attached you will find a sign up sheet for Fall Parent/Teacher Conferences. The first quarter of this year is coming to an end on 10/28 and you can expect a report card the following week. I’ve also attached a new weekly schedule that changed a bit from the original.

Days are full and busy here and I very much enjoy working with your children.

Best,

Jean Slayton

jslayton@wrvsu.org

